SCOTTISH ATHLETICS OFFICIALS COMMISSION

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

2nd May 2015- Grangemouth
Vic Hockley, Convenor of the Officials Commission was in the Chair.
PRESENT

Elspeth Morris, Pat Hockley, Vic Hockley, Alistair Aitchison, Rob Dalziel, June Duffy, Dave Biggin, Margaret Brown, Val Murdoch, Brenda Stephen, Liz Wilder, Margaret McInally, Angus Cameron, Bob Carter, Mike Forrest, Dave Finlayson, Joyce Rammell, Sheila Baillie, Margaret Baird,  Isabel Baird, Gordon Baird, Steve Murdoch, Moira Nisbet, Brian Nisbet, Joyce Wighton, Leslie Roy, Christine Stoops, Marjory Cook, Alasdair Love, Joanne Dennis, Mark Stringer, Susan Gatens, Jane Roy, Sandra Hardacre, William Sutherland, Lynne Belch, Mike Belch, Anne McManus, Shona Malcolm, Norma Bruce, Margaret Ann MacLachlan
1. Vic Hockley welcomed all and thanked Joanne Dennis from scottishathletics for her attendance.

A minute’s silence was observed before the meeting for Stewart McLay, who dead on Tuesday 28th April 
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APOLOGIES 
Elspeth Allan, Neill Allan, Dave Cairns, Sandy Forrest, Lynne Jackson, Jim Callander,  Magnus Ross, Pam Ross, David Hughes, Doleen Galbraith, Jim Galbraith, Jason Pender, Colin Stewart, William Gentleman, Bill Watson, Ricky Taylor, Alastair Thomson, Kate Whigham, Xavier Cid, Mike Archibald, Chris Tod, Moira Reid, 
Andy Law, Phyllis Law, David Auldman, Neil Donachie, Marion Donachie, Louis Worsfold, Claire Shanley, Liz Scott, Pam Robertson, Frank Burns, Alistair McInally, Ann Carter, Helena Black,Sadie Newell,  Stewart Caithness, Claire Archbold, Nigel Holl
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MINUTES OF MEETING FOR 2014 AGM  
There were no Matters arising and these were accepted by those in attendance.
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CONVENOR’S REPORT:
Chairman’s Report 2014-2015
Firstly I must thank all commission members for their commitment the work they have done and the support they have given me.

This past year has been special and we can all be proud of contributing to a very successful Commonwealth Games. Of the 180 or so technical officials some 120+ were from Scotland and all the Referees and Chiefs were ours – a great well done! The standard of officiating surpassed the expectations of many outside Scotland, so much so that for the indoor international meeting at the Emirates this year British Athletics asked us to supply all the technical officials, unheard of a year ago.

Like other years the basic statistics are very similar. The Commission held four meetings; there were two Allocation and Upgrading subcommittee meetings and a number of other subcommittee meetings, including Service to Members and Recruitment and Retention.

A number of our members served on UKA Committees these included the UKA Peer Groups, Dave Biggin for the Starter/Marksman, Jim Callander for the Track and Mike Forrest for the Photofinish. In addition Liz Wilder represented us on the UK Facilities and Shona Malcolm on the Education and Training Committee. I represented us at UKA Officials Allocation and Upgrading (Territorial Secretaries) meetings. 

As most of you know the International Meeting Officials (IMO) list has now been produced and in some disciplines we are well represented. We are assured this list is dynamic and will be reviewed annually with opportunities for those who have not been selected. Given that this coming year sees our representatives on the UK Peer Groups are due to retire then knowledge of our officials abilities will be limited and I have concern for our new officials to progress.

This year we broke with tradition and awarded the Official of the Year Award to a group of officials, the Scottish members of the CG Technical Group, many congratulations. Congratulations go to Dave Finlayson who received the scottishathletics Service to Officiating Award and to Jim Callander who received the UKA Officials Officials Award. 

A couple of points worthy of mention that has arisen this year

· This coming year will see the demise of the UKA rule book. The new rule book will be essentially IAAF with a domestic supplement.

· There are ongoing discussions on the maximum length of a days meeting it is likely that a permit recommendation of 8hr length of competition day will be the maximum.

This year both Pat and I have decided to retire from the Commission and I must thank Pat on your behalf for all the work she has done for officials over the past 25 years, serving initially on the Joint Officials (SAAA/SWAA) Committee then the Commission as Track Discipline Head and for the past seven years as the Track and Field Officials Coordinator.

I was elected at the AGM in 2004 and these past 11 years have not always been smooth, we have had our clashes with UKA and we have seen major changes in the way we run our events. Our officials have always been good but we now have recognition and a high reputation to maintain. I would like to wish the Commission and particularly my successor all the best for the future. 
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ELECTION OF COMMISSION’S REPRESENTATIVES:
The retirement from the Commission of Vic Hockley and Pat Hockley necessitated in some changes to the Commission.  Margaret Brown being nominated by the Commission and as she was unopposed become the new Convenor.  Prior to the meeting a survey of all Registered officials resulted in the appointments of Margaret Ann MacLachlan (Vice Convenor) and Rob Dalziel (Officials Co-ordinator). Other elected and co-opted members were willing to continue and the new list was read out and agreed by the Meeting.
Convenor




Margaret Brown
Vice Convenor



Margaret Ann MacLachlan
Secretary




Brenda Stephen

Officials Co-Ordinator


Rob Dalziel
Track




Alistair Aitchison
Starter/Marksman



Dave Biggin

Field




Joyce Rammell
Timekeeper 



Mike Forrest


Administration



Margaret McInally


Co-Opted members

Service to members representative

Ann Carter

Facilities Committee representative

Liz Wilder

Health & Safety Group representative
Margaret Ann MacLachlan

Road and Cross Country representative

Track & Field representative
**Vic’s final act as Convenor was to present a long service certificate from British Athletics to Elspeth (Elsie) Morris.

Margaret Brown presented Vic and Pat with a token of our appreciation and thanked them both for their dedication and hard work for the Commission.  She also presented Bob Carter with a similar token as Bob had retired from the Commission just after last year’s AGM and his long years of service as Field Discipline Head was greatly valued.
The Formalities of the Meeting were concluded by 10:00
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OPEN DISCUSSION: 

Vic – formally passed on a letter from Barry Craighead to the new Convenor for the consideration of the Commission.

Steve Murdoch – At present officials are only entitled to Accommodation if they travel over 300 miles return, and only entitled to a second night as a special request. You have to book your own and are only allowed to claim £30 per night, regardless of how much it cost you. It is becoming very hard to get a decent room within budget, especially on you own, if you share can be a bit easier for a double, not necessary for a twin. In the Last 3 Years Events have gone to Aberdeen, and a Hotel has been booked for all Officials who want it without any criteria having to be met. The Seniors is at Aberdeen this year and I am sure Accommodation will again be supplied. It is about time Parity was given to North & South Officials attending events within the Central Belt, Accommodation should be booked for us by Scottish Athletics as part of the Event Organization. If this could not be implemented this year increase the claim level to £50/£60 and reduce the mileage to 200.If something is not done to resolve this issue it could lead to officials looking at other options, including driving down and back on each day where they will be given approx. £100 per day which will cover the cost of the fuel easily. On a H&S Matter this would be between 7 & 8 hours’ drive within the 17 hours between event days.
There was general agreement that the issue of parity was very important and Steve was assured that the Convenor and Commission would try to get answers from scottishathletics.  It was unfortunate that Nigel Holl was unable at the last minute to attend the AGM.
Alasdhair Love – brought up the UK proposed time limit on meetings.  Although perhaps a step in the right direction the feeling was that it would not impact much on those already setting up early and leaving late from every meeting.
Leslie Roy – wanted to bring up the point raised by Vic on selection to UK meetings and representation on UK Peer Groups.   Vic outlined the procedure for appointment to Peer Groups and reiterated his concern that Scotland was less likely to have replacements when present Scottish members step down.  Assessments giving evidence of quality of our officials is vital as the only way to influence Peer Groups.  Angus Cameron, Liz Wilder, Mike Forrest and Dave Biggin were able to speak from experience of Peer Groups. An extension of Peer Groups to include a representation from each region would be beneficial but is unlikely due to cost and there are anomalies where people are part of Peer Groups but also Regional Representatives.  Liz Wilder also stated the time spent to allocate officials to English Level 4 meetings where Scots are not involved. Vic has consistently argued the case.  Steve Murdoch wondered if the Internationals in Scotland would continue to be staffed by Scottish officials after Emirates pattern.  This remains to be seen.  
Dave mentioned that at present, English TRG 'IMO'  had allocations also to TRG  L4a and L4b events thus taking up slots that, to be fair, could reasonably be expected to be exclusive to TRG non IMO officials. This would need to be discussed and a common policy established.  
 Vic - Our Meetings could be included at Level 4 but it is highly unlikely that UK Peer Groups could cope with this.
The Meeting accepted that the only current action was to ensure assessments and grades were comprehensive and that if help is needed that training, examples of good practice be readily available. Referees should seek feedback form Chief judges and other officials to ensure a true picture of officials’ performance is noted.
Liz Wilder – addressed the meeting on the new arrangements for Facilities.  Stadia must obtain a Survey to prove competition readiness, but movable equipment will ultimately be the responsible of chief officials on each occasion.  She does hope that she can continue to help ensure stadia are up to scratch, but lack of the correct documentation will mean that results will not be accepted on Power of 10 and could mean fewer suitable venues.  If they incur increased costs to establish fitness for competition this is likely to result in an increase in fees for their use.  A few venues have just completed work and assessment under the old system and it would seem unfair for them to have to be tested again and at an additional cost.  It is hard to say NO and cancel events, but it is perhaps going to be a necessity.
Margaret Brown proposed a vote of thanks to Vic as Chair of the meeting.

The AGM was followed (after a short break) by a Forum discussing the Legacy of the Commonwealth Games and the future running of Scottish Athletics Meetings.

Brenda Stephen
Secretary.

May 2015
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